
  

 
  
 

 

 ‘Our Victorious 2018 Interschool Sport Team’ 

Clifton Park Primary School 
            Telephone: 9725 2400        Fax No: 9725 2656 

                                                                        Email: cliftonpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 Webpage: www.cliftonpark.wa.edu.au 

                    

Newsletter No 5        TERM 1            11 April 2018 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive
 
INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
The interschool athletics was held on Tuesday and 
our students looked fantastic in their new P&C 
sponsored sports uniforms. Our athletes competed 
very well indeed and we ended up winning the Best 
Small School Shield for the second year running. Our 
students did us all proud with their efforts and 
represented our school at a high level both on and off 
the track. Our coaches can take a deal of credit here 
too. Thank you to those that performed duties on the 
day and to the many parents who turned up to 
support our athletes.  
For 2018 the Interschool organising committee 
trialled the awarding of a gold, silver and bronze 
medallion to each age and gender level across all 6 
schools.  
Congratulations to the following CPPS students:  
Gold: Riley E Yr 3, 
Silver: Riley B Yr 2,  
Bronze: Rory Yr 5, Delys-Rose Yr 4, Tom Yr 5. 
 

OVERALL SHEILD RESULTS 
Best Performing Large School - Capel Primary. 
Best Performing Small School - Clifton Park Primary. 
Best Performing Small School based on a handicap system – (determined from size and previous results) –  
Picton Primary. 

 
SCHOOL ANZAC CEREMONY 
This year our school ANZAC ceremony 
will be on the morning of last day of term 
(13 April) starting at 9am in the 
undercover area. All parents and friends 
of the school are invited to this ANZAC 
assembly. 
 

Request for Flowers  
Parents or students are asked to bring 
flowers or greenery that can be used to 
make up ANZAC wreaths for the 
ceremony. Please leave them on the 
sink area outside the Art room on 
Thursday 12 April. 
 

Assistance with making wreaths 
We would be very appreciative for any 
parents who are able to assist with the 
making of the wreaths for the ANZAC 
ceremony. This needs to be done on the 
Thursday afternoon between 2pm-3pm 
in the Staffroom or Canteen. Please let 
the office know if you are able to help 
with the wreath making. 
 

  

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

 

April 

13 School ANZAC Ceremony 9am 

 Students Last Day of Term 1  

 

May  

1 Students Resume Term 2 

8 P&C Mother’s Day Stall 

9 P&C Mother’s Day Stall 

14 P&C Meeting 7pm 

15-17 NAPLAN (Yr 3 and 5) 

25 Year 6 Assembly 
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CITY OF BUNBURY ANZAC DAY MARCH 
All students of our school are invited to be part of a group to march in the City of Bunbury ANZAC Day Parade. This 
will take place on Wednesday 25 April 2018 (second week of school holidays). Students will need 
to assemble with Mrs Gerace outside the old RSL building on the corner of Edward and Spencer 
Streets by 10:20am. The group will march from this location to the Bricknell Shell, where the 
service will be held.  
 
The group of students representing our school must be in school uniform, including wearing a hat. 
(Students are encouraged to wear service decorations of family members on the right hand side 
of their uniform. They may also wear their Clifton Gold/Silver/Bronze medals). The weather can still be hot so students 
may carry a water bottle with them as they march.  
 
Family members can join with the group and march with their child/ren, or make their way to the Bricknell Shell to 
listen to the ceremony. At the conclusion of the ceremony the students will stay at the Bricknell Shell.  

 The group will NOT be marching away.  

 The students will remain under the care of the school staff until they are signed out by their parent/guardian.  

 Parents are asked to take over the care of their child/ren immediately the ceremony concludes. 
 
NAPLAN 
The Years 3 and 5 students will be participating in the NAPLAN testing programme during the 
third week of next term (15-17 May). Information will be handed to students to bring home this 
week. 
 
LAST NEWSLETTER FOR TERM 
As this will be our final newsletter of the term I wish to thank you all for your continued support of your school. Enjoy 
your children over the break, do some of things you’ve been looking forward to sharing and keep them safe. Thank 
you and see you next term. 

Ric Gates 
PRINCIPAL 

 

 

  



  

 
  
 

 

 
 

 

Mother’s Day Stall 

Tuesday 8 and  

Wednesday 9 May 
 

We are looking for volunteers to man the stalls on both days. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

A huge THANK YOU to all our wonderful  

Clifton Park Primary School Families who supported our recent Book Fair in the Library.  

Thanks to your generosity and the very busy Hayley Castle,  

who coordinated the Book Fair. 

We have raised $445.45 for our Library collection. 

 
When children read, they learn to think critically and creatively.  

They build confidence, become more resourceful, and learn to empathise. 

Reading truly is the gateway skill. 
 

Many thanks from Carolyn Garton and Janine Franklin 

 



  

 
  
 

  

 

 

 
 

The Astronomical Society  

of the South West (Inc)  
 

will be holding open astronomy nights for the 

public at their Observatory, Keble Heights, College 

Grove, Bunbury, during the middle weekend of the 

April School Holidays. 

The Observatory will be open on Friday 20th, 

Saturday 21st and Sunday 22nd of April each night 

from 7.00pm to 10.00pm, weather permitting. 

 

Cost: Adults - $12.00; Children - $8.00;  

Family - $35.00. 

 

Further Information, Phone:  

Cameron on 9795 8204 
 

AFTER   SCHOOL  CIRCUITS 

Come and join in the circuit fitness 

classes held in the undercover area of  

Clifton Park Primary School. 

 Fun and effective way to achieve fitness 

goals 

 For ages 17 and above 

 Resistance exercises as well as interval 

training  

 45 - 60 minutes in duration 

 5:30pm on selected weekdays 

 9am and 3pm on selected weekends 

 Individual fitness levels catered for 

 No two workouts ever the same 

 Supervised by a Qualified Personal 

Trainer 

 Free fitness appraisal and Nutritional 
advice 

 $10 for one Class or $20 to attend 
classes for the “week” 

To book your free trial circuit class, contact: 

KIRSTEN GALE:  0422708861 or 

kgale515@gmail.com 

MASTER TRAINER 

GALE FORCE FITNESS and SERVICES 
 

Melo Velo is holding a Bike maintenance course on the 
 18th and 25th of April 9am -11am 

2 hour bike maintenance course for kids over the  
school holidays that will include: 

• How to clean your bike 

• Puncture repair 
• Replacing a tube 

• Taking your wheel off and putting them back in 

• General safety check on your bike 

 

Morning tea will be provided (milkshake and muffin). 
Course fee includes a spare tube that suits your bike. 

Booking is essential. 
For children aged 10 - 15. 

$30-$45 booking essential via the following 

link http://www.ticketebo.com.au/melo-velo/ or phone us 

for more information and don’t forget to bring your bike. 
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